
 

Official 

Joint Town/Village of Lima Planning Board Meeting 
November 15th, 2017 

 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  
George Gotcsik; Chairman, George Harvey; Vice Chairman, Paul Osborne, Colleen Allen, Andy 
Britton, Ericka Gruschow.  
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED:  
Doug Best. 
 
GUESTS: 
Cathy Gardner; Town Board Liaison, John Correll; Village Board Liaison. 
 
The meeting of the Joint Town/Village of Lima Planning Board (The Board) was called to order 
and opened with the pledge of allegiance at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 15th, 2017.  
 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
Minutes corrections were submitted.  Paul made a motion to accept Sept. 2017 meeting minutes 
as corrected and Ericka seconded the motion.  All voted in favor. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Bristol ID  
 
Bristol ID submitted an application for a free standing sign.  The sign as proposed does not meet 
code.  Colleen made a motion that the Planning Board not accept the application for the below 
stated reasons and suggests Bristol look at the Route 15 Corridor Study for alternative design 
ideas.  Paul seconded the motion and the Board voted all in favor. 
 

1. The code does not allow for signs to be internally lit. 
2. The code requires a 3 foot open space below the sign running the entire length of the 

sign. 
 
 
Training 
GiGi asked Board to review and submit training hours to her.   
 
CEO report  
Charlie submitted his report to the Board via email. 
 
At 7:50 pm Colleen made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ericka seconded and the Board voted 
all in favor. 
 
GiGi Correll; Secretary  
 
 


